

# eNewsletter: Friday 29th November 2019

## Notices to Parents and Guardians

### Shrewsbury School Coaches - important changes

The School's system of coaches that has transported pupils around the country at the start and end of each term, Exeats and Coach Weekends has been running for some 25 years. A thorough review has taken place lately and some important changes are taking place. Please see a letter from Mr. Johnson with full details of these changes, which will take effect from 1st January 2020: Shrewsbury School Coach Booking Updates

#### The Music Department's Charity Christmas Concert, Saturday 30th November, 7.30pm in the Maidment Building

The Music Department's Charity Christmas Concert is a perfect way to start the festive season celebrations

Tickets are £8.00 and include a glass of mulled wine and a mince pie. They're available from Sawww.ticketsor

## Shrewsbury House (The Shewsy) and The Big Give

en selected to take part in The Big Give's Christmas Challenge. This means that all donations December will be match-funded and therefore **doubled**. ade to the Shewsy during the week 3rd - 10th December will be m

The Shewsy are asking for help to raise money to recruit more sessional play and youth workers. Many of our pupils and staff have seen for themselves the amazing work the Shewsy staff do- and the wonderfully postive role they play in the lives of hundreds of young people and their families, in one of the most comomically deprived areas of the UK. If you would like to make a donation to support their work, please follow the link: https://donate.thebiggive.org.uk/christmas-challenge-2019

### Latest News



On Sunday 17th
November, a group of 20
Hunt runners attempted
collectively to gain ten
vertical miles of altitude
ascent (16,090m) by
climbing up and down the
Wrekin as many times as
possible...

Read More



"Past the second star to the right and straight on til morning..." - A few photos from the Drama Department's sparkling production of JM Barrie's 'Peter Pan'.



The publication of book recommendations by staff and pupils has become an eagerly anticipated annual event...



This week's Bulletin from the Futures (Careers)
Department includes information for parents and Lower Sixth Formers about 'Unifrogi, a useful resource to support post-school planning.



On Wednesday afternoon, we hosted girls from The Grange School in the first ever fixture of the inaugural Girls' School Cup.

Read More



Shrewsbury School Third and Fourth Form pupils are among the top achievers in a national computing

Read More



Read More



Lower Sixth Form physicists enjoyed a fascinating day in Manchester, listening to some of the UK's leading scientists give an insight into their specialist fields of

Read More

# **Forthcoming Events**

All these events, and many others, are listed in detail in our website Calen



SSPA Burns Night Celebration (The Lion Hotel, Shrewsbury SY1 1UY)

Following the huge success of last year's inaugural event, the Shrewsbury School Parents' Association (SSPA) warmly invite all parents, Old invite all parents, Old Salopians, staff and friends to join them for this year's Bu...

Read More